
Sustainable Southfield News and Updates 

Sustainable Southfield - 2022 Employee Survey Results 

The Southfield sustainability team would like to conclude the year with a reporting of some of the 
sustainability survey results from last year’s employee survey. During October of 2022, the Southfield 
sustainability team launched a survey with the intent to understand the baseline knowledge of City 
employees, staff, appointed officials, and elected officials regarding sustainability and how they respond 
to various sustainability concepts impacting the City of Southfield. 

The survey was completely confidential, and the questions were presented in different formats to allow 
for ranking of topics in addition to opportunities for opinions, suggestions, and feedback. We would like 
to thank all individuals who took the time to respond to the survey. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The general impressions that the survey responses generated can be summarized in the following 
statements: 

• Sustainability is important for the future of our City, Region, State, and Country. 
• More than half of respondents value all three pillars of sustainability: environmental, economic, 

and social. 
• The City of Southfield should develop a Sustainability and Climate Action Plan. 

The complete and detailed survey responses will be published in the City’s future Sustainability Action 
Plan. If you would like a draft copy of the sustainability survey responses, please contact Souzan Hanna, 
Sustainability Planner at shanna@cityofsouthfield.com. 

mailto:shanna@cityofsouthfield.com


 

Southfield Sustainability Team 
Alex Bollin – Planner I 

Terry Croad – Director of Planning 
Souzan Hanna – Sustainability Planner 

Brandy Siedlaczek – Storm Water Manager 
Frederick E. Zorn – City Administrator  

 


